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To:  Mayor and Board of Commissioners 
 
From:  Tom Funcheon, Public Works Director 
 
Date:  February 14, 2023 
    
Re:                   Special Event – Greek Independence Day Parade Committee 
  Greek Independence Day Parade 
  March 19, 2023 
 
 
Recommendation: 
 
That the Mayor and Board of Commissioners approve the Greek Independence Day Parade Committee’s 
special event application for the “Greek Independence Day Parade”, and the temporary closure of Lemon 
St. (Safford Ave. to Pinellas Ave.), Pinellas Ave. (Lemon St. to Dodecanese Blvd.), and Dodecanese 
Blvd. (Pinellas Ave. to Hope St.) on Sunday, March 19, 2023. 
 
If a change in the event date is necessary due to inclement weather, the City Manager will 
authorize/designate a rain date. 
 
Background: 
 
This event has been approved by the Special Events Review Committee based on past years’ events.   
 
The hours of the parade will be from approximately 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. Set up will begin at noon with 
the roads re-opening as the parade passes through town. The road closure will be coordinated through the 
TSPD.  
 
This event may be approved contingent upon the event sponsor complying with the following 
stipulations: 
 
 Providing a Certificate of Insurance naming the City as an “additional insured”. 

 
Approval of this event authorizes the Sponsor/User the use of City property for said special event with the 
understanding that they must operate and carry out the needs and functions of the event within the 
confines and requirements established and approved by the Special Events Committee, the B.O.C and the 
Sponsor’s application on record. 

 
 

Tom Funcheon 
Public Works Director 

Public Works Department 
Office of the Director 
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